
DATE:  May 16, 2023

TOPIC: District Facilities Update

PREPARED BY: Courtney Whited

Recommended for:

     Action

 ☒ Discussion

 ☒ Information

Purpose/Background:

To provide the Facilities Committee an update on ongoing Districtwide project(s)

1. Aside from the alligator spring rider, all playground equipment arrived. Work on three playgrounds 

will occur this summer with Murphy Construction assigned to concrete foundations and the 

installation as an allowance authorization under the Summer 2023 General Work contract with Bear 

Construction.

2. Contour will be addressing the bare landscape areas on the southern/front perimeter areas of 

Rutledge Hall where thick shrubbery was removed last autumn.

3. The Building & Grounds team will be working on replacing some sprinkler heads in the campus fields 

this summer, as cited on the SD74 Master Facilities Plan. There may need to be a location adjustment 

relative to the sprinkler system near the PreK playground installation.

4. LBSA submitted a request to waive FY23 Facilities Rental Fees. This matter will appear on the May 18, 

2023 Finance Committee Meeting agenda.

Facilities Committee Meeting



5. Lincolnwood Public Library requested use of the Rutledge Hall parking lot from 4:00 - 6:30 p.m. on 

Friday, June 2, 2023 to support their Summer Reading Kickoff event.


